

PORT OF PORT OF SPAIN

The Cargo Handling Business Unit of The Port Authority of Trinidad and Tobago

Administration Building, Dock Road, Port of Spain, Trinidad, West Indies.

Tel: (868) 623 2901/5 | www.patnt.com | Instagram | Facebook: @patt.ppos

Bulletin 364

22 July 2022

Dear Stakeholders,

Update on Covid-19 related Facemask Mandate

Reference is hereby made to Legal Notice 140 of 2022 - Public Health [2019 Novel Coronavirus (2019-nCov)] (No. 8) Regulations, 2022, issued by the Government of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago, effective 19 July 2022, wherein the facemask mandate for the nation has been amended.

As outlined by the Public Health Regulations, wearing a facemask is strongly advised for *Ports* of *Entry and their respective conveyances* (e.g. airports and seaports).

In this regard, the Management of the Port of Port-of-Spain (PPOS) remains committed to providing a safe and healthy environment and as such, we recommend the continued wearing of facemasks for all Port Users (stakeholders, customers, employees etc.) especially in enclosed areas such as Cargo Accounts, Barrel Shop, Shed 4, Spectrum and all other offices.

Port Users are reminded of the following guidelines implemented at the PPOS to help mitigate the spread of COVID-19:

- Face masks should be properly worn, covering both the nose and mouth;
- Anyone exhibiting flu like symptoms (fever, cough, sneeze etc.) will not be allowed to enter, without proof of medical assessment;
- Compliance with sanitization requirements such as hand washing and sanitizing;
- Practice social distancing and avoid congregating or any close contact with persons;

PPOS continues to enforce all measures to safeguard all our valued stakeholders whilst using our facilities.

Respectfully,

Robert Ramsubhag